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Jakarta, 28 January 2022 - PT Pelabuhan Indonesia (Persero) or Pelindo signed a Cooperation Agreement

(PKS) with three oil and gas companies and one Port stakeholder for scouting and towing of ships in the

Regional 1 work area. shipping safety and security, especially in the Pelindo Regional 1 work area.

Also attending and witnessing the signing ceremony were the Managing Director of Pelindo, Putut Sri

Muljanto, Head of Sub-Directorate of Ship Guidance and Delaying of the Directorate of Ships. Port of the

Directorate General of Sea Transportation Yohsua P.S.I Anthonie, SKK Migas Expert Advisor Simson

Sinaga, Head of the Class II Port Management Unit Office Tarempa M. Ilyas and Regional Head 1 Pelindo,

Aprilia Dwison.

"Through the cooperation that was signed today, Pelindo is ready and committed to provide the best

service. Because the success of the Company, meeting the needs and expectations of the Cooperation



Contract Contractors (K3S) is the goal of measuring the success of Pelindo services," said Putut Sri

Muljanto.

The four Cooperation Agreements signed were between Pelindo Regional 1 Batam and Star Energy

(Kakap) Ltd. regarding Guidance & Delay Services at Kakap Marine Terminal in Natuna Waters, Riau

Islands Province, which was signed by General Manager of Pelindo Regional 1 Batam Al Abrar and Wahyu

Wicaksana as VP Operation Star Energy (Kakap) Ltd.

The second is the Cooperation Agreement between Pelindo Regional 1 Batam and Premier Oil Natuna Sea

B.V. regarding Guidance & Delay Services at the Anoa Natuna Special Terminal (Tersus) in Natuna

Offshore Waters, Anambas Islands Regency, Riau Islands Province, which was signed by General Manager

of Pelindo Regional 1 Batam Al Abrar and Heri Lutfi as Senior Manager of SCML Premier Oil Natuna Sea

B.V.

Next, Pelindo Regional 1 Batam also signed a Cooperation Agreement with Medco E&P Natuna Ltd on

Guidance and Delay Services at Belanak Marine Terminal and Belida Marine Terminal in Natuna Waters,

Riau Islands Province. This agreement was signed by General Manager of Pelindo Regional 1 Batam Al

Abrar and Rismal Adriansyah as VP Operations Offshore Medco E&P Natuna Ltd.

Finally, the Cooperation Agreement on Ship Guiding and Towing Services between Pelindo Regional 1

Batam and the Office of the Class II Tarempa Port Operator Unit, to provide legal certainty in the activities of

implementing ship scouting and towing services in the waters of the Pelindo Regional 1 working area, which

was signed by General Manager of Pelindo Regional 1 Batam Al Abrar and M. Ilyas as Head of the

Tarempa Class II Port Management Unit Office.

"Now that Pelindo has become one, of course, the area is getting bigger. We hope of course that Pelindo

will be able to provide the best service as a Port Business Entity (BUP) with long experience. In line with

this, safety in shipping must also be prioritized," said Yohsua P.S.I Anthonie.

Expert Advisor to the Head of SKK Migas Simson Sinaga hopes that the signing of this cooperation will be

able to open up new opportunities in the future and provide more benefits for the Indonesian people.

"We hope to provide services and provide facilities and infrastructure for scouting and towing ships, as well

as the best scouts in the mandatory piloting area, especially in the Pelindo Regional 1 work environment,"

said Putut.


